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By the authority vested in me, pursuant to part II, Article 44 of the New Hampshire
Constitution, on July 12, 2019, I have vetoed Senate Bill 148, relative to notification to public
employees regarding their right to join or not join a union.

Ensuring that public employees are informed of their options related to union
membership is important. However, the other provisions laid out in this bill are items that should
be negotiated through the collective bargaining process rather than enacted into law through the
legislative process.

For the reasons stated above, I have vetoed Senate Bill 148.
Respectfully submitted,
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Governor
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